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                                                                                       RAILROAD ADVISORY BOARD


MEETING MINUTES

Monday, January 14, 2019
4:00 PM -5:30 PM

1300 Franklin Street Public Service Center
6th Floor - BOCC training Room
	Members Present: 


	Dan Weaver, Jim Pearson, Lloyd Lycan, Jack Melton, Kent Cash, Dave Nelson, John Hansen, Dick Clairmont, Neil Chambers, Brittany Bagent, Scott Sawyer, Richard DeNise

	Excused Members:
	John Shaffer, Jennifer Campos

	Absent Members:
	Eric Fuller

	Ex-Officio:
	Doug Auburg (BYCX), Randy Williams (BYCX)

	Public:
	Michael O’Connell (Property Owner)

	Staff:
	Jerry Barnett, Jessica Cottam

	Agenda Item
	Facilitator

	Meeting called to order @ 4:00pm
	Dan Weaver

	Roll Call/Introductions
	Dan Weaver

	Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes
	Dan Weaver

	· Corrections proposed. Moved for approval, seconded, unanimously approved.



	Communications/Announcements/Citizen Input
	Dan Weaver

	· New appointments have been approved: Scott Sawyer, Battle Ground Public Works Director, will represent Battle Ground. Rick DeNise from the Brush Prairie HOA will replace Richard Green.
· The County and PVJR have agreed to mediation for the lease issues. Eric’s message about numbers needed for the railroad to stay afloat was telling.



	PVJR Activities
	Eric Temple

	· Eric did not attend. 
· Amber sent 2 issues that need to be addressed: 

· Carry forward of funding for Bridge 12

· Amendment to RCW re: sewer line in rural environments

· Dan will work w/Amber to draft letters of support for these two issues if everyone agrees. Motion of support approved.


	BYCX Activities
	Doug Auburg

	· Lost one weekend due to the lease issue, approximately costing $16k in pre-paid sales. Added another weekend to the end of the season to recoup some losses. 
· Christmas tree sales were down. Leftover trees were sold to local goat herders. 

· 2019 schedule has been posted and there is talk about adding more steam trips. 

· Looking for volunteers: Could use an engineer or two. 

· No change on the application with the City of Yacolt for the maintenance shed. The County has not moved forward on the lease for that parcel. 

· Rail Safety Class set for next Wednesday in Yacolt for the corrections crew that works on the line. The class will be led by Will Cahill.

	County Activities
	Jerry Barnett

	· Funding for Bridge 12 is moving to the next biennium. 

· Homeless camp cleanups will begin on the 17th at the I-5 overpass.

· Water is high at Bridge 20.  

	Subcommittee Reports
	

	· None


	Unfinished Business
	Dan Weaver

	· Dan and John met with the Greater Brush Prairie area to discuss with Eileen Quiring concerns over communication on the SB5517. Dan is working on a new overlay map and he is pushing for the council to discuss the bill. 


	New Business
	Dan Weaver

	· None



	Good of the Order
	ALL

	· Elections: Neil proposed Dan Weaver as Chair, John Shaffer as Vice-Chair. Motion seconded and carried.

· New members are: Scott Sawyer, Battle Ground Public Works Director, who will represent Battle Ground. Rick DeNise from the Brush Prairie HOA will replace Richard Green.

	Round Table
	ALL

	· County Manager, Shawn Henessee arrived. David Markowitz has been chosen as mediator and is working on timeframe. We can move forward with mediation once dates are set. 
· Doug – What happens if there is no agreement by the end of the 90 days?

· Shawn – Everything goes back to where we were before.

· Kent – What is the issue?

· Shawn – Concerns were brought forward that the current lease is not valid. If we move forward with the Freight Rail Dependent Use, the lease could be challenged.

· Dave – It will be difficult to find an operator who will run the railroad at a loss.

· Shawn – It will take compromise on both sides. We, the County, are aware of the economic growth potential. The County is transforming and urbanizing, large enough to see some commercial growth, but need more. The current Growth Management Plan is based on a more urban and agricultural county.

· Dan – Eric has put forth a great deal of effort and money to help the railroad grow. It is frustrating to see it falling away or backtracking.
· Shawn – The County has spent an enormous amount of money on this railroad. We can’t continue to subsidize an independent business indefinitely, with no return of investment. The County spent money that was not call for in the lease and it is not sustainable.

· Lloyd – Is the County looking to end the Railroad?

· Shawn – We are moving forward with mediation. An agreement is needed. Please continue to send invites to this meeting.



	ADJOURNMENT @ 5:18 pm
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